Town of Byron
Board of Appeals
Public Hearing on Wisconsin Exchange Bravo, LLC
(Hunter’s Point Hunt Club, LLC)
Amended Special Use Permit Compliance
May 9, 2024  7:00 p.m.
Byron Town Hall


The meeting was called to order by Randy Faber at 7:00 p.m.
  
Roll Call included Board of Appeals members, Tim Haack, Keith Peters, Kathi Jo Schraufnagel.  Mary Laudolff served as secretary.  Others present were Todd Cardinal, Jenni Haak, Curtis Kindschuh, Aaron Buckarma and Tim Hackbarth.

The meeting notice was confirmed. It was published in the Reporter April 25 and May 2, 2024, on the website and at the town hall.  Randy Faber read the legal notice.

Wisconsin Exchange Bravo presented how they have complied with the Amended Special Use Permit.
1. They added a 5 stand/shooting clay in the assigned area of their business district.  Shooting is being shot out of a cargo container to help reduce noise.
2. Shooting was done between the hours of 8:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. from December 1st to
March 31st with no clay shooting on Christmas or New Year’s Day.
3. Trap load ammunition was used by all shooters and a log was maintained.
4. All state and federal laws were followed.

Public comments in favor of the Amended Special use Permit Compliance.  Curt Kindschuh stated he had no concerns but was interested in how large the container was.  It is 40’ long by 8’ deep.

Public Comments in opposition to Amended Special Use Permit Compliance. None

Other Public Comments:  None

Wisconsin Exchange Bravo response to public comments.  They stated the dates and hours worked well with them.  Everyone enjoyed the use of the practice area.

The public hearing was closed and discussion and deliberation was made by the Board of Appeals.  They were pleased gun safety guidelines were practiced and no complaints were made by the public.  They proposed a 5-year renewal of the Special Use Permit.

Action on special use permit compliance.  A motion was made by Keith Peters and seconded by Kathi Jo Schraufnagel to review the Amended Special Use Permit in 5 years.  Motion Carried.

Motion was made to adjourn by Keith Peters and seconded by Tim Haack.  Motion Carried.

Mary Laudolff on behalf of absent Secretary, Tim Schaumberg
